
CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD
SAN DIEGO REGION

NOTICE OF PUBLIC REVIEW AND WRITTEN COMMENT PERIOD
The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region (San Diego 
Water Board), is releasing the revised Tentative Nutrient Management Plan (NMP) 
for Shady Maples Farm located at 28411 San Juan Creek Road, 
San Juan Capistrano for public review and written comment. This site­specific NMP will 
be implemented supplemental to the statewide Industrial General Permit (IGP, Order 
No. 2014­0057­DWQ, as amended) and serves as the combined measure to regulate 
the confined animal feeding operation at Shady Maples Farm. This NMP includes best 
management practices that are specific to this operation to control discharges of 
nutrients to surface waters, that when implemented, help to protect water quality. The 
San Diego Water Board is making available the NMP for a 30­day public comment 
period.

Document Availability

Interested persons may receive copies of the NMP by contacting Tony Felix by phone at 
(619) 521­5921 or by email at tony.felix@waterboards.ca.gov. 

Submission of Written Comments

 The San Diego Water Board is accepting written comments on the NMP. The written 
comments are due by 5:00 pm on Friday, May 23, 2025. Interested persons may submit 
written comments on the NMP during the public comment period by email to the 
attention of Tony Felix at SanDiego@waterboards.ca.gov. Please indicate in the subject 
line all written comments “Comment – NMP for Shady Maples Farm.” The San Diego 
Water Board may refuse to accept written comments after the deadline.

Contact for Further Information

Please contact Tony Felix, Water Resource Control Engineer by: 
Email: tony.felix@waterboards.ca.gov 
Telephone: (619) 521­5921
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